
 

 

Dear All. 
 
Welcome to this month’s newsletter. 
 
I would like to start by saying we are heading towards National Hate Crime 
Awareness Week. This is a time to remind us all that any sort of abuse, either 
verbal or physical will not be tolerated by the police. So, let’s try and be nice to 
everyone, lets help those who need it, lets listen to those who need to talk, let’s 
take time to understand, after all, we are ALL different 
 

                                              
 
If any Parish council would like any leaflets or posters on Hate crime, please let me 
know. 
 
Dunton Green & Riverhead 

There have been a few thefts from cars in Riverhead, these have been reported to us and will be 

investigated accordingly. If anyone has any information, please contact 101. 

We are still seeking information about the racist Graffiti in Dunton Green, this has been taking very 

seriously and we will continue to make any enquiries that might lead to the identity of the offender.  
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We are getting fewer reports of ASB at the recreation ground, but I will still monitor the area. 

The road safety team have been out in Dunton Green doing speed checks, several drivers were stopped, 

and tickets were issued for speeding, and no seat belts.  

Halstead, Knockholt & Badgers Mount  

I am pleased to say that crime has been low this month, but as we are heading into the darker evenings, 

we cannot take things for granted. Please start checking your security and update or repair any thing 

that needs some TLC  

We still have issues with people speeding through the villages, and I intend to be out with the speed gun 

as soon as I can. 

Brasted, Chevening and Sundridge & Ide Hill 
 
This month there has been a few reports of ASB in the villages, we have been fortunate enough to have 
CCTV footage, one of the offenders has been identified and will be dealt with accordingly. We would still 
like residents to report any ASB or suspicious behaviour so we can continue to work towards making the 
villages a happier and more peaceful place to live.  
 

Westerham & Crockham Hill 
 
ASB in the town has really reduced this month, due to the hard work of joint agencies and local PCSOs. 
We will continue to target any “Hotspot “area and deal with any issues accordingly. 
There has been a burglary in Crockham Hill so I will be paying passing attention to the area, but I would 
still like to ask residents to report any suspicious activity. 
 
 I would still like to keep these useful links on the newsletter which may help you. Please add them to 
your Parish council website if you feel it appropriate.  Scams / frauds are still here, so I would still like 
to urge resident to mindful of any protentional offenders when answering the phone   
  
 
https://www.gov.uk/report-suspicious-emails-websites-phishing/report-hmrc-phishing-emails-texts-and-

phone-call-scams 

https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/alert/alert-fraudsters-claiming-to-be-from-hmrc 

https://takefive-stopfraud.org.uk/ 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/ 

 

STAY SAFE  

 

      PCSO Sue                                           

 

 Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-suspicious-emails-websites-phishing%2Freport-hmrc-phishing-emails-texts-and-phone-call-scams&data=04%7C01%7CSue.Harwood%40kent.police.uk%7Cdbee87c25ebb4574c76108d952a3ae5c%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637631685280308081%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=uAGr0r4QC%2BPGeVYQFgvJiyAyz%2F4CQmPB%2Bnn0ZgujO7g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-suspicious-emails-websites-phishing%2Freport-hmrc-phishing-emails-texts-and-phone-call-scams&data=04%7C01%7CSue.Harwood%40kent.police.uk%7Cdbee87c25ebb4574c76108d952a3ae5c%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637631685280308081%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=uAGr0r4QC%2BPGeVYQFgvJiyAyz%2F4CQmPB%2Bnn0ZgujO7g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.actionfraud.police.uk%2Falert%2Falert-fraudsters-claiming-to-be-from-hmrc&data=04%7C01%7CSue.Harwood%40kent.police.uk%7Cdbee87c25ebb4574c76108d952a3ae5c%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637631685280308081%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=qfyb7VXmBfnKCS7ZKmEfjnXQpLf8lLuUYkXKFieaGzI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftakefive-stopfraud.org.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSue.Harwood%40kent.police.uk%7Cdbee87c25ebb4574c76108d952a3ae5c%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637631685280318035%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=OMwhIRY%2BzbyTmXOtDWcfn%2FJ5A3kpeQDBNxkmELvYv6g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizensadvice.org.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSue.Harwood%40kent.police.uk%7Cdbee87c25ebb4574c76108d952a3ae5c%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637631685280318035%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=0YOEvaQ2NPa2vOxvnWGpRX%2BKgA05g9fjacOPyEA0XAQ%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 

 

                                                                            


